
I am writing to provide feedback on the DPR (Department of Pesticide Regulation) Strategic
Plan and to address an important consideration regarding language access, particularly in the
creation of pesticide regulation study manuals. I deeply value the work that DPR does in
safeguarding our environment and ensuring responsible pesticide use. However, I believe
there's a crucial aspect that needs attention: providing these resources in languages other than
English for communities where English is not the primary language.

Considerations:

1. Language Diversity: California, for example, is a diverse state with many languages spoken
by its residents, including Spanish, Mandarin, Korean, and more. It's important for DPR to
acknowledge this linguistic diversity and make resources accessible to all.

2. Small Scale Farmers: Small scale farmers are an essential part of our agricultural community,
yet many are left without crucial resources due to language barriers. Creating pesticide
regulation study manuals in their native languages would empower them to comply with
regulations and make informed decisions.

3. Resource Accessibility: Small-scale farmers may lack access to resources or translation
services. Providing manuals in their native language eliminates barriers and ensures equitable
access to essential information.

4. Environmental Impact: Language access isn't just a matter of fairness; it also has an
environmental impact. When all farmers can access and understand pesticide regulations, they
are more likely to use these chemicals responsibly, reducing potential environmental harm.

5. Community Engagement: By addressing language barriers, DPR can foster better
engagement and collaboration with communities. This inclusivity enhances trust and
cooperation in pesticide regulation efforts.

I strongly recommend that DPR consider the creation of pesticide regulation study manuals in
languages other than English, prioritizing those languages that are most prominent in their
counties. This step would align with the principles of equity, accessibility, and environmental
responsibility.

Thank you for your dedication to the well-being of our communities and environment. I
appreciate the opportunity to offer this input and look forward to the continued success of DPR's
efforts.

Sincerely,

Yurytzy Sanchez


